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HCAD Scheduling Protest Hearings 

 

Houston —Harris County property owners who have filed a protest that has not been 

settled yet will soon be receiving information about their options for remote or in person 

meetings or hearings at the appraisal district office.  

“After suspending in-building services to the public, we are giving the property owner 

an option for either a remote or in person meeting with an appraiser or hearing with the 

Appraisal Review Board (ARB),” said Roland Altinger, chief appraiser.  “We want the 

property owner to make the choice that is most comfortable for them.”    

A remote meeting would be done virtually with either an appraiser or with the ARB for 

a hearing.  Remote meetings and hearings are expected to be scheduled more quickly since 

social distancing rules will not apply. 

Property owners who choose in person meetings with an appraiser or hearings with the 

ARB may notice a delay in scheduling because social distancing requirements have 

reduced the space available.  

 “The appraisal district has made changes that we believe will help keep property 

owners and employees safe by preventing the spread of viruses,” Altinger said.  “These 

changes include separate visitor and employee entrances, larger hearing rooms and 

Plexiglas panels, as well as restrictions for people entering the building.” 

Property owners will have their temperatures taken by HCAD security officers before 

entering the building, and people with a fever will not be allowed to enter.  Any hearings 

affected by this will be rescheduled.  Masks are strongly recommended, and additional 

family members or friends will not be allowed to accompany the property owner into the 

building.    
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Whether a property owner chooses a remote or in person meeting, they will be able to 

submit evidence documents no later than 3 days before the scheduled meeting, or they can 

bring evidence with them for an on-site meeting.  

If a property owner is already scheduled for an in-person meeting and wants to change 

to a remote meeting, they can call 713.812.5860.  

A secure drop off box is available from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the Hwy. 290 entrance if a 

property owner must bring something to the appraisal district office.  

“HCAD has been operating efficiently for the past several months with most employees 

working from home so we encourage property owners to continue to use all the electronic 

options available to submit documents, applications or questions,” Altinger said.   

The telephone information center is available at 713.957.7800 for account questions 

and HELP@HCAD.org is available for email questions.  Fillable forms are available 

online and can be mailed to the appraisal district using the address on the form.   

 

 

About HCAD 

The Harris County Appraisal District is a political subdivision of the State of Texas 

established in 1980 for the purpose of discovering and appraising property for ad valorem 

tax purposes for each taxing unit within the boundaries of the district.  The district has 

approximately 1.8 million parcels of property to assess each year with a total market value 

of approximately $633 billion.  The appraisal district in Harris County is the largest in 

Texas, serving approximately 500 taxing units, and one of the largest appraisal districts in 

the United States.  For further information, visit www.hcad.org. 
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